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                                                                                                 July 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,
As we reach the end of this once again very unusal school year, I would like to take this opportunity to express my thanks to the whole school community at St Wilfrid’s for once again pulling together during the Covid 19 outbreak. 

Firstly, I would like to offer a heartfelt thanks to both Mrs McEniff and Mrs O’Hara for leading our school community with such care and clarity during the last 16 months. The wellbeing of our school community has been their top priority throughout this pandemic and they have both needed to make important decisions based upon rapidly changing information and guidance, particularly during the lockdown in January of this year and then through the re-opening of school in March. At no point during the school year has the school been fully closed, Mrs McEniff and Mrs O’Hara, with the support of the our School Business Manager Mrs Bennett and the  Senior Leadership Team have managed the onsite provision for children of keyworkers and our vulnerable children whilist also needing to reassure you all as parents and carers,children and staff about the ongoing situation. I have been in frequent contact with both Mrs McEniff and Mrs O’Hara during these last few months and I know how relentlessly hard they have both worked to ensure that safe decisions have been made for our school community at every point these decisions have been in line with Government guidance. I cannot think of more difficult circumstances in which to become a new Headteacher and Acting Deputy Headteacher. So thank you both, for everything that you have done to keep everyone safe during this last school academic year.

It goes without saying that we have only been able to keep the school open and to provide continuing education for our children through the hard work, dedication and commitment from our dedicated team of teaching staff, TA’s and our Family Liaison Officer . I would like to take this opportunity “Thank” each one of them as they have all worked incredibly hard to provide home learning materials, as well as holding Zoom meetings  and ensuring that the school could remain open for children of keyworkers and our most vulnerable children. I know that when the children returned to school in March of this year how hard everyone worked both teaching and non teaching staff to ensure all the children felt safe and secure back in school.  
It is also very important to remember as well all St Wilfrid’s Support Staff as without these members of staff the school would not be able to function. So I would like to say to each one of you in whatever role you play “Thank You” for everything each one of you have done  and continue to do during this last school academic year.
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We are aware of the need to keep up the good work, search out areas for improvement  to take the school forward, but that should never cloud the immense work done by all the staff, the wonderful achievements of all our children and the tremendous support that you as Parents and Carer’s continue to give to the school. Thank you !  
Working together and growing together as a School Family with Christ at our centre and his call to us to “love God and love each other” will surely mean that all is possible.  

[image: image3.png]


As Governors at St Wifrid’s School we are extremely proud to serve on the Governing Body at a wonderful and unique school. We also believe that as a vital part of our role is to share what we are doing within the school, so that everyone can understand why we have Governors and what we actually do and so that everyone feels free to chat with us about the school. That is why in accordance with DFE Guidlines and on behalf of the Governing Body I have on behalf of the Governing Body, written a Statement of Governance for Parents, Carers and the wider School Community. This statement can be found on the Governor Pages of the schools website.  
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As Chair of the Governing Body and on behalf of everyone at St Wilfrid’s Catholic Primary School, I would like to say a sad but fond farewell to 
Mrs  O’Hara  who as you all know has made the very difficult decsion to retire at the end of this term. 
Mrs O’Hara began teaching at St Wilfrid’s In 2018 as a teacher in Lower KS2 as well as becoming the lead for R.E within the school. Then in  2020 following the retirement of Mrs Weir and the appointment of Mrs McEniff to the role of Headteacher, the Governing Body appointed Mrs O’Hara to the role of  acting Deputy Headteacher. During this time she has been an outstanding acting Deputy Headteacher who has  helped to managed the school to the highest professional standards. Mrs O’Hara has helped to inspire and encourage all members of staff  to achieve high standards of teaching and care. She has overseen the many changes which have been imposed on schools especially during the coronvirus pandemic with clarity and calmness. But, above all, she has had the education, well being and care of the children as her priority. Retirement comes to all of us one day and I know that Mrs O’Hara will look back on her teaching career  with great satisfaction and pride at all that she has achieved during her many years as a catholic teacher. You will be missed very much by everyone
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at St Wilfrid’s School.
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The Children, Staff, Parents and Governors would all like to say “Thank You”  and to wish you a long and very “Happy Retirement”
As well as Mrs O’Hara leaving our school we also have to say” Goodbye and Best Wishes” to the following members of St Wifrid’s School Community: 

Mrs Boundy who as has been teaching in Year1 will also sadly be leaving at the end of this term. We would like to take this opportunity to 
“Thank” Mrs Boundy for all her support that she has given to St Wilfrid’s School and to wish her well in her future ventures. 
We are  also saying goodbye  to Mrs Gough who has worked at St Wilrid’s School as one of our midday assistants for twenty years. So on behalf of the children and staff and governors “Thank you” Mrs Gough and everyone wishes you good luck for the future.  
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It’s that time of year again, the time when we say farewell to a very special group of Children are Year 6 pupils. Our leavers individually and collectively have achieved so much, even inspiteof the Covid 19 pandemic they have worked hard academically and as a group they have been excellent role models for the younger children at St Wilfrid’s. 

Well done Year 6 you have provided us with so many great memories, determination and aptitude for success. We will miss you, but we know that you are ready for a new challenge. Good luck in Year7. The entire school community of St Wilfrid’s is immensely proud of you and “wish you all well for the future and thank you for the memories”. 
 Last but not least we say a fond farewell to all our families who will be leaving   us for the last time this week. “Thank you” for all your support that each of you have given to school during your time with us. We will miss you all.
I would like to take this opportunity to update you all that the Governing Body has appointed Ms Davies to the role of acting Deputy Headteacher for the autumn term. On behalf of the Governing Body, I would like to thank Ms Davies for agreeing to take on this temporary appointment.  The Governors of St Wilfrid’s have now begun the recruitment process to appoint a new permanent Deputy Headteacher for our School for January 2022. I would like to ask all of you for your ongoing prayers for all those who will have the responsibility for this appointment.
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I would also like to take this opportunity to say a huge “Thank You” to our wonderful PTFA. Even the Corona Virus Pandemic can’t stop this band of wonderful volunteers. The new and creative ways and ideas that they have thought of and  used to raise much needed funds for the children has been truly amazing and  outstanding. So on behalf of everyone at St Wilfrid’s your hard work and effort is very much appreciated.
Finally I do hope that you all enjoy the summer break, if travelling – keep safe and let’s pray for a sunny summer that will ensure we are rested and ready for what the next school year may bring.
Let’s put ourselves into the hands of the Lord,

and pray that God will bless us and our families

during the wonderful weeks of summer.

may we all help make our home a place of relaxation,

joy, love, peace and safety.

may we be generous and considerate,

not thinking only about ourselves,

but helping others enjoy the blessings of a summertime.
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With all good wishes                     
Elaine P Morrissey                                  
Chair of Governors                
